Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

International Bureau

E-mail: James.Ball@fcc.gov
George.Li@fcc.gov
(202) 418-1462
(202) 418-2824 (fax)
October 20, 2006

Ref: 2006-59

Hillary Morgan (703) 607-6092 Steven W. Lett (202) 647-5835
Regina Hart (202) 205-0497 Louis Brenner (202) 692-4235
Eric Werner (202) 772-0908 Josephine Scarlett (202) 482-5461
Edward T. Hand (202) 514-2464 Kenneth Schagrin (202) 395-5663
Helen Domenici (202) 456-6085 Myla S. Trotter (202) 324-1730
Sigal Mandelker (202) 616-0573 Jonathan Frenkel (202) 282-8478
Dominic Pastore (202) 514-5607

Stephen Heifetz (202) 282-8973

Re: Section 214 and ULS Applications
Dear Sir or Madam:

Please review the following application and advise us whether you have any national security,
law enforcement, foreign policy or trade concerns by C.O.B. November 8, 2006, because we are
prepared to take action on this application. Electronic filed (e-file) applications are able. to be
viewed by accessing www.fee.gov/ibfs and searching by the file number.

ITC-214-20061013-00470 (e-file)

Eymol Corp.’s (d/b/a Voinline Telecommunications Group) application for authority to
provide global facilities-based and resale services between the United States and
permissible international points. Applicant is 50% owned by a citizen of Columbia.

If we do not hear from you by C.0.B. November 08, 2006, we will assume that you do
not have any concerns with the above application.

In addition, the following is provided for information:

ITC-T/C-20060515-00276 (WaveCrest/ Sistema)

Applicants withdrew their joint application by a letter dated October 5, 2006. Please note
that per your email of June 7, 2006, you requested us to remove that application from
streamlined processing.

File No. ULS 0002401623

Finally, Bell Atlantic New Zealand Holdings, Inc. (“BANZHI”) and PTI Pacifica Inc.
(“PTI Pacifica”) (f/k/a GTE Pacifica, Inc.) have filed an application for consent to assign
a Personal Communications Service license for the Guam-Northern Mariana Islands
Major Trading Area (MTA 050) from BANZHI to PTI Pacifica. PTI Pacifica is wholly



owned by the Micronesian Telecommunications Corporation which, in turn, is wholly
owned by Pacific Telecom Inc.

The parties have informed us that they notified relevant Executive Branch entities of the
assignment application on August 9, 2006. By amendment filed with the Commission on
that date, the parties requested that the Commission condition grant of the assignment
application on PTI Pacifica’s compliance with the terms of the Agreement between MTC
and Pacific Telecom Inc. and the U.S. Department of Justice, Federal Bureau of
Investigation, U.S. Department of Defense, and U.S. Department of Homeland Security,
dated October 6, 2003. The parties further amended the application on August 18, 2006
(with service provided to the Executive Branch entities) to notify the Commission that
Sumitomo Corporation (Japan) had acquired a 25% minority ownership interest in Pacific
Telecom.

We anticipate action on the pending assignment application in the near term. If you have
any questions related to this matter, please contact Susan O’Connell at (202) 418-1484,
susan.o’connell@fcc.gov.

Sincerely,

Lorin [

George Li, Deputy Chief
Policy Division



